
The role of an ambassador is to 

represent one's country within 
another nation. The Ambassador 
is the one of highest ranking dip-

lomat to represent their country. 
In this sense, a volunteer also 

serves as an ambassador volun-
teer giving their time to help fel-
low citizens around the commu-

nity to be more aware of environ-
mental issues.  Their work 

through the SBCCOG/SBESC is 
part of a larger movement that 
protects our natural resources in 

the region and in the world.  
 

Our volunteer ambassadors have 
a number of roles including work-

ing with all kinds of people to en-
courage, motivate, as well as in-

spire them to carry out and com-
plete sustainable tasks successfully. 
These volunteers also act as tour -

guides as they meet, greet, and 
help visitors on General Assembly 

days, Water Harvest days, and 
other events. They represent our 
partners and cities and the commu-

nities of the South Bay.  
 

As a volunteer, you are leading by 
example. To "lead by example" is to 

lead others by your actions, not 
your words. Rather than intention-

ally trying to teach someone, sim-
ply do your best and when others 
notice your good work, they will 

naturally follow and learn.  

Over the past five years, the SBESC 
volunteers have provided more than 

11,000 hours of community partici-
pation though our volunteer program 
and all of these hours have positively 

affected the lives of people in the 
communities of the South Bay.  
 

The SBESC is continuously looking 

for volunteers that feel enthusiastic 
about helping their local community 

and the environment. We are looking 
for outgoing and friendly people with 
a positive attitude who enjoy both 

outdoor and indoor community 
events. These people become our 

ambassadors  
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ñEveryone can be great because anyone can serve. You don't 
have to have a college degree to serve. You don't even have to 

make your subject and your verb agree to serve... You only 
need a heart full of grace.  

A soul generated by loveéò 
 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.   

 

Kathy Haynes  
 

Kathy was born in Michigan. She and her family moved to California 
when her father began working for Hughes Aircraft Company in Culver 

City.  After graduating from High School, Kathy worked at Plumbing 
Specialties where she became the 2nd female in Southern California to 
sell wholesale plumbing supplies.  
 

After plumbing wholesales, she began working in the aerospace indus-
try where she retired with over 35 years of experience. During that 

time, Kathy also completed her BA in 2003, MBA in 2005 in Business, 
and one year towards her Doctorate in Education at the University of 
La Verne.  She is considering completing her Doctorate sometime in 

the future. Now retired, she plans to spend her spare time with two of 
her favorite organizations: SBESC and American Red Cross.  
 

She started volunteering at SBESC in March 2012.  She 
enjoys helping at the SBESC table during events. She 
also is very active participating in training programs, 

learning events, and field trips. She lives in Gardena 
where she volunteers in supporting safety and commu-

nity development.  
 

Kathy's pride and joy is her daughter, Elizabeth, who is 

currently in the U. S. Navy, serving as a (Corpsman) 
Chief at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, along with her 

husband, who is also in the Navy. Kathy has two granddaughters 

and one grandson .  

Learning about our volunteers  
by Vibha Joshi  
 

In each edition, we are highlighting short stories about our volunteers to 

learn more about our very diverse group of amazing people. This time, 
we present Kathy Haynes, and Peggy Kramer.  

South Coast Botanic Garden  
Rancho Palos Verdes 
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Volunteer Kathy Haynes  

helping at Live Well Expo 

Northrop Grumman  

Redondo Beach  
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Peggy Kramer  
 

Born in Hampton, Iowa, Peggy is from a very small 
town ï the current population is 4, 460. Her parents 
moved to California when she was 4 -  but in her heart, 

she is still a country girl from a small town. She is a 
second generation born in the U.S. -  on her mother's 

side: her grandfather was from Sicily and grandmother 
from Poland.  Her grandparents lived in the Italian sec-
tion of New York. Her dad also was a first generation 

born here -  his dadôs parents were both from Holland.  
 

With her Dad, Peggy spoke few words in Dutch, but 
Italian was pretty much forgotten on her motherôs side as her 

grandparents were so proud to be in America -  they only spoke Eng-
lish. Today she is trying to learn Italian.  
 

They didn't have a lot of money when they were kids, but they did-

n't know that. Her parents taught her to be thrifty, but also that 
money and things aren't everything -  family and friends are. And -  

that education was and is very important for her and her family. As 
a little girl, Kramerôs imagination was her best friend and entertain-
ment: from writing stories, to drawing and painting. The little girl in 

Peggy never really went away as she attended El Camino College 
and graduated with an Associate degree in Art.  She still writes sto-

ries today as well as doing numerous arts and crafts. Later she 
graduated from CSULB with a degree in Criminology. It took her 10 
years to finish her B.S. degree, as she worked at the airlines in pas-

senger service in Los Angeles for 25 years, recuperated from a bad 
car accident and later became a cancer survivor.  Her illness took 

her out of the work force for nearly 4 years.  
 

She has a very broad range of interests. In the past she was a 
Candy Striper in Pediatrics, picked trash up off of Torrance 

Blvd, and pulled weeds in P.V. to save the Blue butterfly. She 
has been sworn in to rescue birds from the Huntington Beach 
oil spill, been a physical therapy aide at UCLA, staffed tables 

for the Wellness Community, and wrapped gifts for needy chil-
dren. Currently, she is a C.E.R.T. member for Gardena, a 

member of A.D.T (Animal Disaster Team) of Torrance and a 
volunteer for SBESC. She is also the coordinator for the South Bay 
Water -Wise Garden Tour and she facilitates a 10 week course of-

fered through the Beach Cities Health District/ Blue Zones Program 
on finding your purpose. A couple of accomplishments she is most 

proud of is her drought - tolerant - fairytale garden that is almost fin-
ished and her "tea house" made of recycled doors and win-
dows. It literally is a dream come true. Her front yard is there 

to share with her neighbors, but her backyard is her secret 
garden hideaway. It is amazing.  

SBCCOG & 
SBESC  

Volunteers  

ñWe are each 

gifted in a unique 

and important way. 

It is our privilege 

and our adventure 

to discover our 

own special light.ò 

Mary Dunbar  
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Peggy  at home  
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Above pictures Peggyõs Garden 
Courtesy of 

www.southbaywaterwisegardentour.com  


